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The 2019 calendars, John Ludi can report on how many calendars are left for 

sale.  

 

The new guidelines, which the Board of Directors approved and are working out 

very well.  Chad Harris, John Ludi and John Jones are on the committee with me and their input 

is most appreciated. 

 

The 2020 calendar is ready to go to press once the board decides on how many to be printed. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Janet Smith, Editor 


